
Week of June 3-6 

Our Mission: Johnson Upper Elementary School is committed to providing a safe, respectful environment that supports the academic and socio-
emotional needs of every student as they develop the necessary skills to become capable, confident, life-long learners.  

 

Keep soaring Jayhawks! 
 

Week At A Glance 

Monday 6/3 

Tuesday 6/4 

Wednesday 6/5 

Thursday 6/6 Half Day  
6th Grade Clap-Out 

Principal’s Corner 

Some way, somehow, I am 

writing my final newsletter for 

the year. I want to take the time 

and thank our staff, students, 

and community members that 

make this the place to be. I am 

so thankful to have another 

year here, another year of 

memories shared with all of 

you! We wish you all a wonder-

ful Summer, we hope it is full of 

everything you and your family 

need. Until next time Jayhawk 

Family, always Keep SOARing! 

                                         -Mr. Traub 

Points of Pride 

 We had a great day for Field Day! 

 Our last day of SOAR Clubs was a blast 

for all of our students! 

 The Class of 2024 was able to make it 

through Johnson and we sent them on 

their way with an amazing Clap-Out! 

6th Grade Clap-Out 

We started a new tradition 3 years ago with our staff 

and students clapping out our current 6th grade stu-

dents. We are going to make that a Johnson Tradition 

for years to come. Our clap-out will begin indoors 

around 11:10. No parents will be allowed in the build-

ing, we instead ask that you clap your students out as 

they walk outside the Johnson archway around 11:15.  

All parents may form a line outside the archway and 

students will see your faces as they leave the school. A 

more detailed email will come out this week which will 

describe parking situation and dismissal procedures for 

our current 6th grade parents.  We look forward to car-

rying this on with our 6th graders and their families! 

Staff Member of the Week: 

We would like to congratulate Mrs. Rivera for being voted this 

award by her colleagues this week! 

Mrs. Rivera is our P.E. Teacher here at Johnson. She is committed 

to doing everything that she can to help out here at Johnson. From 

running the car and bus loops, to lending support for an idea or 

committee, there is so much she is a part of. We would like to 

thank her for an amazing field day this week, job well done! We are 

lucky to have her as part of our staff. Thank you for all that you do! 

Planning for the future:            
June 2024 

• SOAR Celebration 6/3 

• 5th Grade Field Trip 
6/4 

• 6th Grade Party 6/5 

• Half Day a.m. 6/6 

• Last Day of School 6/6 

• 6th Grade Clap-Out 
6/6 11:15 a.m. 
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My favorite part of being a Jayhawk is … 

Working with all the kids and staff. This is the 

best place to work! 

Some of My Favorite Things: 

Place To Travel :   

 My Imagination 

Foods:  

Italian 

Color:   

Green 

College: 

Colorado State 

TV Show:  

Abbott and Costello 

Sports Team:   

Detroit Lions 

School Subject:   

Science 

Staff Member of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Rivera 

My hobbies:   

Outdoor sports, hiking, studying theoretical physics. 



PTA Updates 

Week of June 3rd 
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Johnson PTA now has an email! If you have any ideas or questions, please 
feel free to contact us at johnsonupperpta@gmail.com.  

 

 

Thank you to all who were able to donate and support 
our end of year celebrations! We are grateful for the 

support and look forward to doing this again next year! 

Spree tickets are on sale! When you purchase through our link, Johnson PTA re-
ceives a portion of the sales! https://bit.ly/SpreeJohnson24  

 Slate for 24/25 PTA Officers: 

President: Julie Turk 

Treasurer: Megan Moore 

1st Vice President: Kim Staber 

2nd Vice President: Erin Kosinski 

Rec. Secretary: Jenny Morgan 

Corr. Secretary: Danielle Pelc 

mailto:johnsonupperpta@gmail.com
https://bit.ly/SpreeJohnson24
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DROPOFF AND PICKUP TIMES - Students cannot be dropped off for school in the morning prior to 

8:15am.  This is when the doors open for breakfast and when staff is available to supervise students.  Pri-

or to this time, all school doors are locked.  Students are not to be left unattended, arrangements must be 

made.  Also, dismissal is at 3:30pm daily and at 11:45am on half days.  It is required that all students who 

are picked up in the car loop be picked up no later than 3:45pm. Staff is not available to supervise stu-

dents beyond that time.  The district offers a SACC program for those students that cannot be picked up 

by 3:45pm.  Please contact SACC at (734)744-2966 to make arrangements.  

COMMUNICATION -  The beginning of the day and the end of the day are always busy times in the 

school office.  At Johnson, we realize there are always unexpected circumstances that arise and we will 

do everything in our power to accommodate unplanned interruptions.  We also ask parents to call the of-

fice after 9:00am and prior to 3:00pm if they are making alternate transportation arrangements for their 

students' trip home.  Teachers frequently use the end of the day time for classroom reorganization, recess 

and/or specials and catching up to a class can be a challenge.  We appreciate your help.  The office 

phone number is (734)744-2740.  

OFFICE HOURS - Mr. Traub, Principal and Mrs. Samouelian, Assistant Principal, are available via email, 

telephone and in person.  If you have any questions or concerns, please set an appointment to discuss 

your situation privately with one of our Administrators.  The Johnson school office is open M-F from 

7:45am to 4:15pm.  Teachers are generally unavailable during the day as they are teaching.  If you have 

a concern, please reach out to teachers via email or contact the office directly at (734) 744-2740  Stu-

dents will not be permitted back into the building for forgotten items once the office is closed for the day!  

Yearbook Update: The link to purchase a yearbook is https://www.treering.com/purchase?

PassCode=1016976710002014 . They can still be ordered, but the yearbook will be shipped to your house 

and you will have to pay shipping since the deadline has passed. Those who ordered yearbooks on time 

will receive their yearbooks this week (Wed or Thurs).   

Moving or New School This Fall: For this upcoming fall, if you are moving or attending a different school not located 

in Livonia Public Schools, please email our school secretary at cmalliak@livoniapublicschools.org so we can make 

sure your child's educational files are prepared for your child's next school and we can accurately account for this in 

our projected enrollment and staffing plans.     

6th Grade Clap-Out: We will have our 6th Grade Clap-Out on Thursday, June 6th. Parents we ask that 

you arrive at 11:00, students are out around 11:15. More specific details will be emailed early this week. 

https://www.treering.com/purchase?PassCode=1016976710002014
https://www.treering.com/purchase?PassCode=1016976710002014


BLESSINGS IN A BACKPACK (BIAB) - We work in conjunction with BIAB to provide weekend meals to 

those families in need of food assistance.  If this is something you would like to participate in, all you have 

to do is fill out the form that came home with students today or simply contact the office at (734) 744-2740 

and we will sign you up.  Delivery will begin the following week.  

SOCIAL MEDIA - JOHNSON has a Facebook page filled with stories of our daily student activities/

projects/concerts and general shenanigans.  Be sure to like our page to see our students and staff in ac-

tion!  In addition, Johnson is fortunate to have an amazing PTA and they have a facebook as well!  Infor-

mation about how to join the PTA, events, volunteering, contributing and general information are included 

in the welcome packet.  
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ATTENDANCE LINE - It is vital for academic success that your student be in attendance daily, ready to learn.  If your 

student is absent on any given day, please contact the school office and let them know.  This helps reduce phone 

calls home to verify a student's absence and it helps keep accurate attendance records.  A reminder, if a student has 

a fever or has vomited, they are not to return to school for 24 hours once the fever is gone and/or vomiting has 

stopped.  In this time of concern over congested or cold/coughing students still coming to school, we will leave this 

judgment to the parents.  We simply ask you to make sure your student is healthy and not a distraction to the learning 

environment.  Thank you for your cooperation.  The attendance line is available at (734) 744-2740 ext 1.  

“Work hard, dream big, never give up!” 

- Anonymous 

MEDICATIONS AT SCHOOL - Oftentimes a student will come to the office with a medical need. The office staff is 

able to dispense medication as needed as long as the medication is: 1) Delivered to school by a parent in the original 

unopened package or prescription container, {NO MEDICATION can be brought to school by students}    2) As long 

as there is an individual, signed medical authorization on file for each medication {form available in the office and 

online}   Medication includes but is not limited to cough drops, aspirin, Tylenol, Advil, prescription drugs, creams, lo-

tions, vitamins, inhalers, EpiPens, etc.…  We cannot administer any medication that is not listed on file in the of-

fice.  Please reach out to Jill Jablonski in the office to set up a time to bring in medications and to review your stu-

dent’s medical needs when they are in the building.  

EMERGENCY CARD INFORMATION - It is required that each family review the emergency contact 

information that is on file at Johnson.  You can view this information in parent connect.  WHY? in 

the event of an emergency, sick child, severe weather, we may need to reach you.  The process to 

verify your emergency contact information is correct is simple.  Simply log into Parent Connect 

and follow the prompts.  


